Driver Education Program COVID-19 Updates
State Board of Education Approves Exemption 
Monday, April 14, the State Board of Education approved the exemption of the Idaho Public Driver’s Education Program Manual sections 2.2.4 and 2.2.6.  This exemption removes the requirement that Idaho public driver education programs offer classroom and behind-the-wheel instruction concurrently and sequentially.  
Idaho Transportation Department Offers Blanket Waiver
The Idaho Transportation Department is offering a blanket waiver for some of the requirements prescribed in 49-307(1), which states “no enrollee of any class D driver’s training course shall be allowed to attend classes or participate in driving instruction unless he has obtained a class D driver’s training instruction permit”. This waiver will allow students to attend classes (online) without the need to first obtain a driver’s training permit. This waiver does not allow students to participate in the driving instruction portion of the class without a driver’s training permit.
Under this scenario students could complete online driver’s training courses, obtain their driver’s training permit when offices reopen, and then complete the driving instruction portion of the class.
Students should be made aware that their 180 days waiting period before they can apply for a driver’s license would not begin until the driver’s training permit has been obtained and the driving instruction portion of the class is completed.
Questions?  Contact us.
Dr. Eric Studebaker
Director of Student Engagement & Safety Coordination
estudebaker@sde.idaho.gov
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